

# AUScA Meeting

17 May 2015

## Contents

<b>1</b>	<b>Welcome</b>	<b>2</b>
1.1	Attendance . . . . .	2
1.2	Apologies . . . . .	2
1.3	Not accounted for . . . . .	2
<b>2</b>	<b>Pub crawl shirts</b>	<b>2</b>
<b>3</b>	<b>Barbecue</b>	<b>2</b>
3.1	Booking a BBQ . . . . .	2
3.2	Purchases . . . . .	2
3.3	Vegetarian options . . . . .	3
3.4	Promotion . . . . .	3
3.5	Schedule . . . . .	3
<b>4</b>	<b>SAHMRI Tours</b>	<b>3</b>
<b>5</b>	<b>T20 Cricket Match</b>	<b>4</b>
<b>6</b>	<b>Banking</b>	<b>4</b>
<b>7</b>	<b>Shirts in the locker</b>	<b>5</b>
<b>8</b>	<b>Any other business</b>	<b>5</b>

# 1 Welcome

The meeting was held in the Hub room 340, on Friday the 17th of May.

## 1.1 Attendance

Sophia Ackling, Emi Schutz, Kirstin Smith, Brittany Howell, Juewan Kim, Ellen Swan, Karl Amussen, Catisha Coburn, Ben Geytenbeek, Jason Oliver, Taylor Thomson

## 1.2 Apologies

## 1.3 Not accounted for

Arthur Yeow

# 2 Pub crawl shirts

Juewan suggested a Game of Thrones related pubcrawl. The T-shirt would read Valla Alcoholis: All Men Must Drink. The committee liked the idea but ultimately thinks it would not be ideal for a pub-crawl shirt.

Fair trade shirts were also discussed. Juewan's friend is involved in ethical shirts, and the current cost is around \$20 per shirt, before printing. The committee decided that this price is a little too much for now, and there isn't enough demand. We may pursue the idea in the future.

# 3 Barbecue

The BBQ will be held on Friday 22nd May on Maths Lawns. The lawns are booked from 10am-4pm, and we will begin cooking at 10am. The service will likely begin around 10.30am.

## 3.1 Booking a BBQ

We currently have one BBQ booked from MLS, but require one more. Jason will check with the school of science to see if we can borrow another one. Karl will also talk to the school of geology to see if we can borrow their BBQ. If we have to rent one from the Uni Club it will be \$80, so we will try to avoid this if possible.

## 3.2 Purchases

The items we will need to purchase are:

Bread (25 loaves)

Sausages (25kg)

Onions (10kg)  
Silver trays  
Napkins  
Soft drink cans  
Capsicums  
Bubble and squeak (4 packets)

We will purchase Coles bread (25 loaves) because it is the cheapest. Ideally everyone will meet on Friday 22nd at 8am to go and buy ingredients before the BBQ (from Woolies or Coles). Brittany and Kirstin have volunteered to cut the onions the day before. It was suggested that they use the Annex fridge to store the onions once chopped, and that they could use a tearoom in the physics room in which to chop the onions.

We will need to ensure that we have change on the day.

Prices for BBQ:

\$2 per sausage for non-members

\$3 for 2 sausages for non-members (try to sell membership to people that do want this option)

\$1 per soft drink can for everyone

### **3.3 Vegetarian options**

The committee discussed capsicums as a vegan option for the BBQ. It was decided that some capsicums will be purchased for the vegans, as well as four packets of bubble and squeak for the vegetarians. These will all be served upon request, so that non-vegetarians and non-vegans don't eat them.

### **3.4 Promotion**

It was decided that Emi will make a facebook event for the BBQ. Brittany may also send around an email.

### **3.5 Schedule**

For the BBQ roster, Brittany will post a doodle poll. Ideally there will be at least two people serving at all times. Kirstin has volunteered to cook the BBQ in the morning. It was requested that everyone wear their AUScA shirts on the day.

## **4 SAHMRI Tours**

Brittany has emailed, but we haven't heard back yet. Brittany will email again.

## 5 T20 Cricket Match

The proposed date for the T20 cricket match is October 12th (week 9). Brittany has emailed the Sports Association regarding rates for field hire. The rate for the secondary field is \$154. Brittany will also investigate the hire of oval 1, if they are willing to hire it out to us. The nets would also need to be hired for an additional day of training for the teams, so that they can determine positions and their captain.

It was decided that the staff would be approached before the students, to establish interest and so as to better advertise to students when the time comes. It was suggested that we, as a club, approach staff ourselves initially. It may be a good idea to approach the people who got lecturer awards last year. We would first asks to see if anyone is interested, rather than demanding commitment immediately. Suggested lecturer list:

Simon Pyke

Stephen Kidd

Ross Young

Andrew McKinnon

James ?

etc.

Further suggestions may be sent to Brittany.

It was suggested that we don't demand that players wear white. It was suggested that we could purchase T-shirts for everyone. The registration fee would probably cover this (we would probably charge more for lecturers than for students).

Required equipment:

Safety equipment such as helmets (Ben to sort out. He suggests we may need another helmet, which would be approx. \$60)

3 – 4 balls

Other details: we will need umpires. It was also suggested that we could approach the cricket club or sports association to request loan of their equipment.

We will pursue this much nearer to the date.

The cricket will be 12 a side.

We will likely do the event for charity, with the BBQ to recoup some of the costs. We will keep this information until nearer the time, though. There was also suggestion to call the game the Executive Dean cup.

## 6 Banking

Ben needs to arrange meeting to go to bank within the next week. Brittany suggested that Ben makes a doodle poll for availabilities.

## 7 Shirts in the locker

The locker for our club in the Lady Symon building is full of old sample shirts from pub crawls. Next time we manage to have a meeting in the Lady Symon building we will go through the locker and get rid of them.

## 8 Any other business

The movie night went well - we had no trouble with left over popcorn etc :)

The meeting time will be Fridays at 11am.

It was suggested that we have a volleyball tournament in second semester. They would be short games, and the tournament would run as a knock-out over two weeks. Suggested dates were Fridays at 12 in Semester 2 (weeks 10, 11).

Sophia and Brittany will go through the website info next week.

We will have a quiz night in second semester. It was suggested that we could perhaps have it at Rumours. If so we will need to book it soon. Brittany will look into it now. The questions will need to be written in mid-year break by 1 – 2 people. It was suggested that perhaps some of the lecturers could write a question for us, and we would get video clips with them asking the question (non-science related). It was suggested that we could have some questions on current events (from the last week), or a picture-based round.

There will also be a Christmas dinner, which will be discussed next meeting. People can make suggestions for the venue next meeting. We will probably market it as an End Of Year dinner rather than Christmas. Will try to keep it small this year.

The next meeting will be earlier in the week than a Friday due to BBQ. Brittany will put a post on facebook, and we will let her know when works.